
May 29, 2022 

“est. 1871” 

 

BAPTISM  
 

Scheduled every Sunday at 
1:15pm. Baptism preparation class 

is required. Call 636-240-3721  
ext 235 to register. 

 
CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 

 

Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party 
must be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, xt 235. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

RITE of CHRISTIAN  
 INITIATION of ADULTS 

 

(RCIA) Process through which 
adults are initiated into the 
Catholic Church by Baptism or 
Profession of Faith.  For more 
information, call Missy Lowrey 
314-630-3983. 

FUNERALS 
 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

CONFIRMATION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
8th grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at  
636-240-1020 for more 
information.   

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
2nd grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at 
636-240-1020.   

RITE of CONFESSION 

 

Weekdays 7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Saturdays 4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

  

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
 
 
 

May you find Christ here . . . May you bring Christ to the world  

MAY 29, 2022 

                             Sacraments and Parish Information  



May 29, 2022 Welcome Hello, 
 It is not surprising that in graduation season we have numerous things 
going on in the parish that have to do with completing one part of prepa-
ration and considering how this will be lived out in the future.  So I would 
like to tell you about a few of them that aren’t typical school graduations. 
 The first one is the ordination next weekend of our parishioner, Bob Hennekes, as a 
deacon.  Next Saturday morning at 10am, Archbishop Rozanski will ordain him a perma-
nent deacon at the Cathedral Basilica, for which he has been preparing for over five years.  
He will be assisting and preaching at the Sunday evening Mass on June 5th to give thanks 
for his ordination and afterwards we will have a reception to celebrate with him.  He has 
also discerned over the last year, with the support of the archbishop, to enter the seminary 
next fall, to prepare for ordination as a priest, God willing, three years from now. 
 Second, last week we had four parishioners complete a three year lay formation pro-
gram: Harry Partl, Doug Prize, Lisa Prize, and Marsha Whitehead.  They have been active in 
the parish in various ways in the past and have devoted these past three years to grow and 
see how Christ may be calling them further to serve him, and particularly in our parish over 
the next three years. 
 Third, our parish council has approved our Parish Pastoral Strategic Plan for 2022-2024.  
We have been working together on this from our Vision Zoom meetings, parish surveys a 
year ago, and to our four commissions taking that information to define actions we can take 
to use the strengths we have to achieve the aspirations we identified.  The Mission State-
ment below, established as we began this task, will help guide us to stay focused in our   
efforts.  
 And fourth, we have received the results of our Disciple Maker Index Survey that 796 
parishioners completed to help with the archdiocesan pastoral planning efforts titled All 
Things New.  It is a lot of information.  I will be reviewing it with five Key Parish Leaders 
who have volunteered to assist in this process along with our parish staff to incorporate the 
results into our parish plans and to share the information with you. 
 All of these things have taken much effort and preparation to get to where we are today, 
but are also just the start of great things to come, of continuing to be open to and hear 
God’s call as individuals, as a parish, and as an archdiocese.  I hope this and other infor-
mation we will be forwarding will help all of us to be open to how God might be calling 
each of us as his disciples. 
 

Peace, 

Fr. Nick 
Mission Statement 

We, the people of Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish, are called to be servants of God as  
exemplified by, and under the protection of, our Mother Mary.  

As good stewards of our God-given gifts of time, talent and treasure, we pledge to bring Christ to our  
community through worship, learning and service. 

In response to our Lord’s Great Commission of “making disciples of all nations” our ministries serve all 
parts of our parish community, the local and regional community and the ministries of the Universal church. 

Through the Pillars of Worship & Prayer, Formation & Education, Service & Hospitality and  
Administration & Stewardship, we find Christ here and bring Christ to the world. 

Our mission is guided by the Scripture and traditions of our Catholic faith and aligned with the  
evangelistic mission of the Archdiocese of St. Louis. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

403 N. Main St. O’Fallon, 
MO 63366 
www.assumptionbvm.org 
  

Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 

 

Pastor 
242 Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

 

Senior Associate Pastor 
226 Msgr. William Mc Cumber 
wmccumber@archstl.org  
 

In Residence 
Rev. Patrick Russell 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Bill Walbridge (Retired) 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com  
 
 

Director of Stewardship &  Liturgy 
247 Jeannette Hamann 
abvmjeannette@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Peggy Brewer 
Bulletin Announcements: 
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9:00am) 
 

 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Anne Marie Quan  
636.240.1020  
 

 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator 
235  Angie Gloriod 
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music Ministry 
326 Parker Bishop 
parker.assumptionmusic@gmail.com 
 

Director of Communication 
239 Nancy Gomer  
nancy.assumption@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Sunday Pre School 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 

 

Parish Council 
Abvparishcouncil3721 
@gmail.com 

 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com 
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Update Membership Information for our 2022/23 Member & Ministry Directory 
 

Does our Parish database have YOUR family membership record correct?  Here is your chance to 
update YOUR record for our annual Membership & Ministry Directory (if you haven’t already done 
so). 

 

It is time for us to update our database with any changes, additions, or deletions that may have oc-
curred in YOUR family over the past year. 
 

 Have you changed your phone number?  
 Have you moved? Are you preparing to move soon?  
 Are all of your children still at home and are they all included in your membership record? 
 Do you want your record published? 
 

If you have not already informed the Parish Office about changes to your record, please let us know now so that the  
information in the Membership & Ministry Directory is correct by July 1st, 2022. The Parish Office number is 
636.240.3721. 

2022/23 Member & Ministry Directory ~ Advertising Opportunity 
 

We are in the process of updating our annual Membership & Ministry Directory for the church. This book will contain 
everything pertinent to our church: the various ministries, organizations, committees, activities, functions and events 
plus a complete directory of all members. This book is being provided and direct-mailed to each family at no cost to our 
church, and it is again being subsidized by local businesses that advertise. If you own or manage a business and would 
like to find out about advertising in our book, please call the Parish Office. 
 

Recent survey results by Membership & Ministry Directory Publishing show that 92.1% of families would rather pat-
ronize a Membership & Ministry Directory advertiser over a non-advertiser. It “will pay” to advertise in our new   
Membership & Ministry Directory. 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into Him…
from whom 
the whole 

body, held and 
joined together 

by every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 

builds itself in 
love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

CRHP Retreats are BACK!! 
    
    

                          Men’s Retreat - September  24/25  
 

                 Women’s Retreat - November  12/13 
 

What is a CRHP Retreat?: “Christ Renews His Parish” is an 
effective spiritual renewal process which calls together the 

members of the parish priests and parishioners in order to experience personal conversion and 
Christian community in the environment of their own parish.  
 
The secret of the “what” is its simplicity. In the context of the personal rebirth and parish revitaliza-
tion it is:  
 
 A simple gospel method of renewal and/or conversion: Evangelization 
 A conducive environment and favorable teaching moment for repentance: New Rite of Penance 
 A proven experiential way of enlivening and strengthening faith: Catechesis 
 A communal opportunity for adult commitment: Rite of Adult Initiation 
 A specific and proven period for personal growth in prayer, scripture, and sharing: Spiritual 

Formation 
 A non-threatening and practical instrument for introducing ministry formation: Lay Ministry 
 A powerful catalyst for on-going communal & parish renewal: Christian Community Building 
 
For the Men’s Retreat, please contact – Jim Seibert, jim.seibert.sr@gmail.com (636) 324-2694 
For the Women’s Retreat, please contact – Jeannette Hamann, abvmjeannette@yahoo.com or  
(636)240-3721 Ext. 247 

 



May 29, 2022 St. Francis . . . Pillar of Prayer 

Pray the Rosary Before  
Weekend Masses:  

 

Please join us in Church 30 minutes 
before each weekend Mass for the  
Rosary. We gather and pray before 

the Holy Family Statue.   

 

“For thus says 
the Lord: When 

you call Me, 
and come and 
pray to Me, I 
will listen to 

you.  When you 
look for Me, 
you will find 

Me.  Yes, when 
you seek Me 
with all your 

heart, I will let 
you find Me…”  

 

Jeremiah 
29:10-13 

 
Mass Times/Intentions 
 

 
Reconciliation 

6:30am No Mass 
8:00am  Richard Langraf 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

MONDAY 05.30.22  

6:30am  Frank & Betty Ryan 
8:00am  Bernadine Orf 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Chapel 
Or by appointment 

6:30am   Priest Intention   
8:00am  Henry Prinster 
—————————————–——     
7:30 -7:50am Chapel 
Or by appointment 

WEDNESDAY 06.01.22 TUESDAY 05.31.22 

Assumption Legion of Mary 
 

We would like to offer the picture of Our Lady 
of Guadalupe to visit your home. Spend a week 
with the image and let our Mother help her chil-
dren at their time of need.  For more information 

contact Diane Donnelly at (978) 223-8597 
or dianedon63@gmail.com or Kathy Boyd at 
(314) 308-7332 or mikebsr8518@gmail.com. 

Assumption Adoration Chapel 
 

Adoration is available 24/7 in the old church by using the code at 
the north transit entrance. EXPOSITION on Tuesday begins after 

the 8:00am Mass and through Rosary at 6:15pm, followed by 
Perpetual Help Devotions. Please sign up at  

assumptionbvm.weadorehim.com. 

First Saturday in June (4th) we will have the First Saturday  
Devotions to Our Blessed Mother.  After the 8:00am Mass,  

we will pray the Rosary and then recite the prayers for  
First Saturday. Please join us! 

 
Acts 2:2-4 – “And suddenly there came a sound from 
heaven as of a rushing mighty wind. . . . And there appeared 
unto them cloven tongues like fire, and it sat upon each of 
them. And they were all filled with the Holy Spirit.” 
 

All Are Invited To Wear Red – Pentecost Sunday, June 5th     
On June 5th the Church celebrates the great feast of Pentecost! We celebrate the gift of the 
Holy Spirit who empowers us to live and love as Jesus, utilizing His very power  in 
this world. The color for Pentecost is red and you will see the priests wear red vest-
ments.  

 

We invite everyone to wear red on June 5th, if you can do that easily, as an outward 
sign of our inward openness to the Holy Spirit and belief in His power among us. 

 

Whether you are able to wear red or not, may people be able to see in our lives the very 
power of the Holy Spirit alive in our hearts!  
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6:30am  Priest Intention 
8:00am  Artie Molitor 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Chapel 
Or by appointment 

THURSDAY  06.02.22 
6:30am Vocations to the priesthood 
and religious life 
8:00am  Edward Jurgens 
 

7:30 - 7:50am Chapel 
Or by appointment 

FRIDAY  06.03.22 
8:00am  Norm Ochsner 
5:00pm  Mr. Ean Wimber 
___________________________ 
4:00-4:50pm Chapel 
Or by appointment 

SATURDAY 06.04.22   
 8:00am Christopher Scholten 
10:00am Baby Aurora 
12:00pm  People of the Parish 
 5:30pm  Hennie Cassel 
 

 By appointment 

SUNDAY  06.05.22 

May 29, 2022 — The Ascension of the Lord  
ACTS 1:1-11; PS 47:2-3, 6-9; EPH 1:17-23 or HEB 9:24-28; 10;19

-23; LK 24: 46-53 
 

On this Feast of the Ascension, we celebrate Christ’s trium-
phant return to the Father after perfectly accomplishing His 
mission on earth. But we also can also view this Feast as a 
celebration of the “launch day” of our commissioning as 
Christ’s disciples. 
 

Today’s Gospel draws our attention to the clear instructions 
that Jesus gave His disciples (and to us) just before ascending 
to the Father: “Thus it is written that the Christ would suffer 
and rise from the dead on the third day and that repentance, for the forgiveness of sins, would be preached in his name 
to all the nations, beginning from Jerusalem. You are witnesses of these things." 
 

Embracing a stewardship way of life, with its emphasis on the use of time, talent and treasure, helps us to live in such a 
way that our very lives speak as a witness of the Good News of the Gospel. While we take time to reflect and renew our 
commitments in these three areas annually as a parish family, it is of great benefit to take some time individually 
throughout the year to take stock of the commitments we have made — looking at both our strengths and our need for 
continued growth in each area. 
 

On this Feast of our "launch day," take some time to celebrate your victories as Christ’s disciples and renew your com-
mitment to remain faithful to Him and the unique mission He has entrusted to you!                     

 

PRAYER:  
A heart to 

heart with God 
"Our strength 

comes  
from the  

Eucharist" 

St. Francis … Pillar of Prayer 

PRAY, PRAY, PRAY 
Every Tuesday in the Chapel! 

 
 

This year is the 40th Anniversary 
of Our Lady, the Blessed Virgin 
Mary, appearing in Medjugorje.  

Our Blessed Mother is still giving 
the visionaries messages every 

month.  In every message she says, 
“Pray, Pray, Pray.”   

We can do this.   
E  T  evening, begin-
ning at 6:15pm, Rosary and Per-

petual Help Devotions, are held in 
the Chapel along with Exposition 
of the Blessed Sacrament.  Think 
about our world situation and then 
please come to “Pray, Pray, Pray.” 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Shrine Mass 
 

Join us for Mass at Our Lady Queen of Peace Shrine  
on Civic Park Dr., Wednesday, June 8th at 7:00pm.   

Fr. Mark Whitman will preside.  
Please bring a lawn chair. 

All Masses will take place “Weather Permitting”. 
For more information please call, 

Sylvia at 636-978-8803 
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When it comes to learning about Missouri history, third-grade students at Assumption School in 
O’Fallon continue to bring history to life through the art of storytelling. The “Famous Missouri Wax 
Museum” is an annual living history walk that has been a part of the school’s curriculum for decades.  
 

The history assignment: research a famous Missourian of their choice, and on the day of the wax mu-
seum event, highlight the celebrity through a short, third-person presentation while dressed in cos-
tume and using props. 
 

This year’s celebrities consisted of singers and dancers, actresses, Major League Baseball players and 
even a saint. The stories told included those of Chuck Berry, Jessie James, Betty Grable, Walt Dis-
ney, Rosie O’Neill, Yogi Berra,  Josephine Baker, Becky Sauerbrunn, Daniel Boone, Rose Philippine 
Duchesne, Charles Lindbergh, Lori Chalupny, George Washington Carver, Andrew Taylor (A.T.) 
Still, Harriett Woods, Vice President Harry S. Truman, Sacagawea, Harriett Woods, Laura Ingalls 
Wilder, Stan Musial, Helen Stephens, Pat Maroon, Jane Froman, Ginger Rogers, Thomas Hart Ben-
ton, and Curt Flood, Molly Brown and Ralph Barrale.    
 

When Jim and Marcia Higgins, president and curator of the St. Charles County Veterans Museum, 
found out that Vincent Wilmoth was interested in portraying their friend and famous Missouri veteran 
Ralph Barrale, they were inspired to attend. 

 

Ginevra Barrale, a local U.S. Army veteran who served in the Military Police and won four Bronze 
Stars and the Good Conduct Medal, was a well-known veterans advocate. Dedicated to recognizing veterans in St. 
Charles County, his projects included the renaming of the north service road in O’Fallon to Veterans Memorial Park-
way, the naming of the Veterans Memorial Bridge on Highway 364, Veterans Memorial Park in Lake Saint Louis, 
and St. Charles County Veterans Museum in O’Fallon. 
 

“Marcia and I were excited when Vincent came into the museum and decided to go 
with Ralph’s story,” says Jim Higgins, President of the St. Charles County Veterans 
Museum. “Ralph passed away just three weeks prior to receiving the keys, and his 
dream was to get the kids involved.” 
 

Vincent Wilmoth, dressed in green army fatigues, stood proudly under the covered 
walkway between the chapel and the church as he and the other students told the 
story of each famous Missourian. The living history walk was available for visitors 
for one hour. This popular school event is anticipated to take place again next year. 

 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

From the  Principal’s  Pen 

Thanks for reading about Assumption School!   Pat Hensley 

ASSUMPTION STUDENTS HONOR FAMOUS MISSOURIANS WITH  
 
 

‘LIVING HISTORY WALK’ 

  Vincent Wilmoth Mason Hoff 
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        Happy Summer from  
Assumption Youth Ministry!  

 

It has been an incredible semester of 
fun, faith and community with Life 
Teen and our EDGE Middle School 
Youth Ministry. We have seen  
tremendous joy and growth in faith 
from both our middle schoolers and high school teens this year through 
Edge Nights, Life Nights, stunning retreat experiences, and the communi-
ty these young people have that continues outside of our walls. 
 

We will be taking a brief break from programming in order to be present 
to our teens in this season of Graduations, Confirmations, Grad Parties, 
and end of year celebrations. We have an incredible summer planned, so 
stay tuned!  
 

Thank you for your prayers! The young Church is alive and well and we 
can’t wait to see how the Lord puts the teens at His service.  
 

 

Next Week!!  Deacon Bob’s Block Party!   Sunday, June 5th, 6:30 – 8:30pm 
 

Join us for an incredible kick off to our Summer celebrating the diaconate ordination of Bob Hennek-
es, one of our amazing core members! We will be having a cook out style meal in the halls and out-
side, there will be inflatable obstacles courses and games, nine square, snow cones, and even a dunk 
tank where you can dunk our staff members and clergy! Limited edition Cardinal Red T-Shirts with 
Bob’s face will be given out on a first come, first serve basis. We can’t wait to celebrate with you!  

 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

 
Connect with us on Social Media:  

Instagram: @assumption_life_teen // @assumption_edge 
Facebook: Assumption Life Teen // Assumption EDGE 

Save the  
Date:  

 

July 15-17: 
Steubenville  
Conference 

 

August 1-5:  
Life Teen  

Camp 

QUESTION?  Contact Becky Whitaker,  
Director of Youth Ministry  

636-240-3721 ext. 243 or  
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com   

ASSUMPTION 
SCHOOL STUDENTS, fourth through eighth 
grades kicked off their first day of summer this 
past week by attending Server Camp at Assump-
tion of the Blessed Virgin Mary (May 23-26)!  Server training was led by Msgr. McCumber, and included fun, 
hands-on activities with games geared toward assisting the campers with serving at Mass and the history behind 
it. In addition, campers and their parents enjoyed a BBQ on the last day of camp!  If you missed this opportunity, 
another awaits and registration is available!  The Server Camp for PSR students is June 7-8, from 4-6 pm. For 
more information and to register your child, email aquan@abvmtech.org.  



May 29, 2022 St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

 

 

 
~ Go to Assumption’s website: assumptionbvm.org 
~ Under Quick Links on the right, click on: Online Giving      
~ Click on: Login/Create an Online Giving Account 
~ Create username and password and keep it in a safe, easily acces-
sible place.  (If you forget your username, call Mary Knapp in the 
parish office.  If you forget your password, you can reset it.) 
~ Follow the prompts for adding your personal information 
~ Click on: New Donation, and then Designation: Sunday/Weekly 
Offering 
~ Input the amount, frequency, and date of withdrawals. Click Save. 
 You may use your credit card, or draw from checking or savings 
account 
~ You may also give to the Special Collections through this one 
account 
~ If you pay your bills through Online Banking, just add Assump-
tion and you may continue to do so.     

 
If you have questions or need additional help,  

please call Mary Knapp, 636-240-3721, ext. 234. 

HOSPITALITY: 
Christian  
Kindness  

"We are ALL  
hospitality 
ministers" 

Memorial Day, May 30th 
 

We will pause to remember all the men and women who have 
served in our armed forces, especially those who have given 
their lives in service to our country.  This Memorial Day, we 
will celebrate Mass at 8:00am.  During Mass we will remember 
all men and women who have served or currently serve.   
 

We encourage you to bring pictures of your loved ones who 
have served in any branch of our armed services. We will create a Book of Remembrance to be placed 
on display in our Narthex for several days (please find sheets of paper for you to write your loved ones 
name). At the end of Mass we will process out to the cemetery where we will honor all our parishioners 
who have served and are buried here.  We will pledge ourselves to honor their legacy by working for 
peace.  The final blessing, concluding Mass, will take place in our cemetery. We do hope you will join 
us this Memorial Day, May 30th at 8:00am in Church for this beautiful and holy service.  

SCHOOL MAY BE OUT FOR THE SUMMER, but Assumption School continues to keep you 
connected with 60 Days of Summer! Follow us on Facebook and Instagram 
@assumptionbvmschool to learn about school news and information, summer camps,  
upcoming events, "Throwback Thursday" and so much more! 
 

The fun began the week of May 23 and will end the day before the new school year starts in 
mid-August, so check in and stay informed—we don’t want you to miss a thing! 
 

But, that’s not all! We want to hear from you, too! If you are an Assumption student, teach-
er or staff, send us a Facebook message with photos and we’ll share YOU celebrating sum-

mer vacation to the fullest. These fun stories are guaranteed to lift your spirits and keep you up to date on school happen-
ings.  Be safe, and let the summer adventures begin! 
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Weekly Offertory 
 
Actual Collections 
Budget Target 
Surplus / (Shortfall) 

     7/1/2021 - 5/15/22 
 

$                1,697,986 
$      1,783,000 
$             (85,014) 

We are grateful to you for your presence,  

your participation, and your financial  

support of Assumption Parish. 

Our Gifts to God and Parish 

The Bible Teaches It (Mal 3:10-12) 
We Believe It (Acts 4:32-36) 

God Honors It (Gen 14:18-20) 

TITHING 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

 

Loan taken out in 2013 for expansion of our school 
Original Loan                 $ 3,306,127 
Current balance owed              $ 1,198,954 
Monthly payment            $      20,923 
    
 

Last expected payment, August 2026 

May 15, 2022 
 

$             31,449 
$               37,000 
$                 (5,551)   

“As each one 
has received 

a gift, use it to 
serve one 
another as 
good stew-

ards of God’s 
varied grace.”   

  
- 1 Peter  

4:10 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE  
REPOSE OF THE SOUL OF: 

 

Dorothy Aubuchon 
Mother of Diane Horstmann 

 

Tim Parks 
Husband of Pat Parks 

The Run for Life and Learning, benefiting Birthright STL, June 4! 
 

Creve Coeur Lake on June 4th for a 6K Run/Walk, 1 Mile Fun Walk/Run, and ¼ Mile Kids Run with FREDBIRD. 
Register or donate at runsignup.com/run4lifeandlearning. Contact us at run4lifeandlearning@gmail.com for  

sponsorship opportunities. Proceeds enable women who are financially stressed by an unplanned pregnancy to  
continue their education and secure better lives for themselves and their families.   

Assumption School is Hiring!  
(Next school year, August - May, 2022) 

 

2 Teacher Aides Needed.  Full-time 
(7:20am to 3:30pm), $15/hour, benefits.  
Early Childhood coursework preferred.  
 

2 Middle School Reading/Writing In-
structor.  Full time. Google Suite/
Classroom certified preferred.  MA pre-
ferred.  
 

Fourth Grade Teacher.  Full time. 
Google Suite/Classroom certified pre-
ferred.  MA preferred.  
 

PLEASE CONTACT Pat Hensley if 
you are interested or for more infor-
mation, call 636-240-4474 or email 
phensley@abvmtech.org.  

NOW HIRING: Full or Part time 
Maintenance Person 

at Assumption 
  

Our parish is looking for Maintenance Technicians 
for the church/school campus.  Maintenance Tech-
nicians perform general preventative maintenance 
and corrective repair of buildings, equipment and 
grounds. Experience in building maintenance is 
required.  Trade skills such as carpentry, plumb-
ing, electrical, painting, heating and cooling, me-
chanical, etc., are a plus.  Must be able to lift/carry 
up to 50 lbs. and work from ladders, scaffolds and 
platform lifts. If interested, please contact Mark 
Vogt, Business Manager, at 636-240-3721 or 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com. 

HIRING: Part time PSR Coordinator 
 

The Faith Formation team is currently seeking a part
-time PSR Coordinator to provide support to the Di-
rector of Religious Education to ensure the efficient 
delivery of religious education to the parish commu-
nity, specifically the PSR program.  This position is 
intended to provide the leadership needed to support 
catechists, parents and students in the PSR pro-
gram.  Candidates should possess excellent adminis-
trative and leadership skills as well as a strong call-
ing to serve as a witness and leader of our Catholic 
faith.  Those interested should send a letter of inter-
est and resume to Ann Quan:  aquan@abvmtech.org 
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 BULLETIN NOTICES 
Submit to Parish Office 

(peggy.assumption@yahoo.com) 
by Tuesday 9:00am 

 

WEBSITE: www.assumptionbvm.org 
 

facebook.com/@assumptionmedia 
assumptionparish 

OFFICE INFORMATION 
403 N Main Street, O’Fallon MO 63366 

636.240.3721 Parish Office 
Hours - Mon-Thu 8:00am–4:00pm 

                              Fri 8:00am-3:00pm 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
636.272.4758 (Helpline) 

 

ASSUMPTION SCHOOL: 636.240.4474 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
Religious instruction in the Catholic faith. Call 
636.240.1020 for information or to register. 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
For one-on-one grief support, contact Kris 
Bohn at 636.795.2611, and for information 
regarding our grief support series, which is  
held twice per year, contact Lynn Crews at  
314-578.0741. 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

 

We will not get together 
this May. Have a 

blessed Memorial Day!  
  

We will have a summer 
barbeque on Monday, 
June 27th at 6:00pm at 

the KC Hall!    
 Fifty + Club will provide meat. All 

members can bring a side dish or 
dessert. More info to follow. Any 

experienced grillers, please call Bob.  
Any questions contact:  Bob or Liz 

Allmeyer at 636 240-8638 or  
lizallmeyer@gmail.com 

O’Fallon HeritageFest ~ Knights of Columbus 
 

The Knights of Columbus is currently planning to operate a Food Tent at the O’Fallon HeritageFest for the weekend of 
July 2 - 4th. We are asking volunteers to assist in the cooking, preparation, serving and cashiering. We will be serving 
Hamburgers, Cheeseburgers, Brats, Hot Dogs, Whole pickles, Chips, water, and soda.  
 

We will have 3 to 3-1/2 hour shifts at the following times:   
Saturday, 7/2, 4-7pm and 7-10pm; Sunday, 7/3, 4–7:30pm, 7:30–11pm; Monday, 7/4, Noon-3:30pm, 3:30-7pm, 7-10pm  
 

To sign up, please call Larry Johnson at 417-847-7464. 

Last weekend we shared stories of our baptisms. Our two Candidates shared their stories of being 
baptized at age 10 and as a newborn in a different religion. Our elect shared stories of their baptism 
as an adult. This weekend we conclude our RCIA Mystagogy period with discussion on Confirma-
tion. 
 

The very existence of this final stage following the sacraments implies that the sacraments are not 
an end but a beginning. From this point on, the new Catholics will  continue in a life of ongoing 
conversion. Called to a life of holiness, the Christian can always deepen in the daily joy and struggle 
of more fully cooperating with God’s grace. Next Sunday is Pentecost which ends our RCIA pro-
cess for this year. We plan to have a special blessing and send off for our Catholics with a get to-
gether after the 8:00am Mass. Please stop and introduce yourself to our new members and invite 
them to join in parish activities with you. 

Blood Drive – Thank You! Thank You! 
Thank You! 

ImpactLife collected twenty-one units of blood at our  
recent blood drive, enabling area hospitals to assist at 

least 63 patients in their care.  If you came and were able 
to donate, and even if you were not, may God bless you 

for your thoughtfulness and generosity!   
Blood donations save lives and there is a critical need for 
blood in our community.  We are very grateful to all who 

come to our drives.  THANK YOU!!   
Please mark your calendars for the next blood drive 

coming to Assumption:  Tuesday, August 2. 
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